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Implementation Board

11 February 2004

Call to Order & Roll Call

Lori Levin, Executive Director of the Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. Implementation Board members present were:

· Ellen Mandeltort, Office of the Illinois Attorney General;

· Irene Lyons, Office of the Illinois Secretary of State;

· Col. Ken Bouche, Illinois State Police;

· Alan Burgard, Illinois Department of Central Management Services;

· Jim Hickey for Ron Huberman, Chicago Police Department;

· Dorothy Brown, Office of the Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County;

· Edwin A. Burnette, Law Office of the Cook County Public Defender;

· Deidre Swift for Rod Ahitow, Illinois Juvenile Justice Commission;

· Gary O'Rourke, Illinois Association of Chiefs of Police;

· David Clark for Michael Waller, Illinois State's Attorneys Association;

· Pamela McGuire, Illinois Association of Court Clerks;

· Ronald Lewis, Illinois Public Defender Association;

· Michael Tardy, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts; &

· Skip Robertson, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts.

Also present were:

· Robert Boehmer, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority;

· Carol Gibbs, Illinois State Police;

· Robert Lombardo, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority;

· Mark Myrent, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority; 

· Deb Seyller, Clerk of the Circuit Court of Kane County; &

· Craig Wimberly, Office of the Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County;

After roll call, Director Levin provided opening remarks and asked Col. Bouche to discuss the 

I-CLEAR project.

I-CLEAR Project and its role in IIJIS

Col. Bouche briefly explained the short term goals of I-CLEAR: 1) web enabling Chicago Police Department’s CLEAR incident reporting and case management components and making then available over the state telecommunications frame; 2) making the arrest information in the criminal history repository searchable through a data warehouse; 3) re-engineering arrest reporting throughout the state; 4) migrating from two redundant criminal history systems into a single, merged system; and 5) upgrading I-WIN to better transfer data. Col. Bouche stated that I-CLEAR is a component of the Implementation Board’s work and that it is only one step in the integration process. 

Committee Reports 

Planning and Policy Committee

Col. Bouche reported that the Illinois Terrorism Task Force (ITTF) approached him regarding the formation of a joint committee charged with creating the Homeland Security Scenario. He briefly described the three scenario types to be developed: 1) the sharing of incident level data, 2) the sharing of data for first responders to a disaster, and 3) the sharing of intelligence data to prevent acts of terror. Col. Bouche stated that homeland security efforts were likely to drive future technology spending federally and that once this scenario was developed, Illinois would be a leader in the area. He expected that within the next 30 days, a homeland security scenario work group would be convened. 

Mr. Bob Boehmer reported that the Privacy Policy Subcommittee had convened its first meeting last December. He briefly explained that the subcommittee reviewed the Fair Information Practices (FIPs), which will provide the group with a framework of principles to balance privacy needs with the other policy interests in the justice system. He also stated that the group approved of a plan for developing the IIJIS Privacy Policy and that the first step would be to analyze Illinois’ policy choices regarding the collection, use and dissemination of criminal history record information (CHRI). Mr. Boehmer informed the board members that Illinois is currently in a leadership role with respect to privacy policy development in integrated justice environments. 

Technical Committee 

Mr. Alan Burgard reported that the Technical Committee had met three times since the last Implementation Board meeting. Last October, the committee met to discuss research conducted into other jurisdictions’ integration solutions. The following November, the committee spent considerable time discussing the Chicago Police Department’s and the Illinois State Police’s joint venture, I-CLEAR. Finally, in January, the Technical Committee examined the Illinois Justice Network and PIMSNet to I-CLEAR interface proposals. 

Mr. Mark Myrent and Dr. Robert Lombardo then presented an outline of the proposed Illinois Justice Network portal to the board. They began by linking the proposed project to Illinois’ integration needs as identified in the Strategic Plan’s Scenario for Information Sharing. Dr. Lombardo reviewed the research conducted on other jurisdictions’ integration solutions, and explained that most jurisdictions have utilized a justice portal to facilitate justice information sharing. After reviewing the characteristics of existing justice portals, Dr. Lombardo turned the presentation over to Mr. Myrent who discussed some of the business requirements contained in existing portals that would be incorporated into a solution for Illinois. Mr. Myrent also discussed some of the requirements to implement the portal. He added that if the board approved going forward with the project, assistance from technical experts would be needed to develop a tactical plan to address various technological and policy challenges. 

Mr. Myrent reported that the IJIS Institute was willing to provide free technical assistance and that they could assist in the development of the tactical plan by ensuring that all of the critical issues surrounding the project were properly identified, and that the analysis surrounding its development was as complete as possible. Mr. Myrent then asked the board for its approval of the portal as a concept and for authorization to begin work on a tactical plan for its development.

Col. Bouche, however, stated that he had concerns about the portal proposal, and that it seemed to merely replicate LEADS albeit with some improvements. He also stated that the Technical Committee’s role should not involve developing systems, but rather the promulgation of standards and the compiling of technical knowledge to assist others in their development of integration solutions. 

Clerk Brown stated that we should not turn down help from the IJIS Institute. After much discussion it was determined that the technical assistance from the IJIS Institute would be welcome and that it should focus on: a) the best utilization of resources for implementing the strategic plan, b) determining how to estimate the projected costs of future integration initiatives, and c) assessing possible integration solutions. It was also decided that meetings with the IJIS Institute should involve representatives from each of the IIJIS committees.

{Clerk Brown then made a motion to seek technical assistance from the IJIS Institute as discussed. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously by a showing of hands.}

The board also discussed the proposed I-CLEAR model interface with PIMSNet that would serve to increase the sharing of incident level data throughout the state. This would be accomplished through a standardized interface for I-CLEAR utilizing the Global Justice XML Data Model that PIMSNet and other existing police systems could connect to. The board approved the development of a plan for the development of this interface; it would include the prospective development costs, as well as comprehensive statements of work. Board members suggested that this initiative should be included in discussions with the IJIS Institute.

Outreach Committee 

Clerk Brown disseminated to the Board materials developed by the Outreach Committee. She explained that the committee’s mission was to promote the strategic plan as well as develop the community of practitioners and champions that support the integration of justice information systems throughout Illinois. In the committee’s efforts to garner the support of integration champions, a 12-month action plan was developed that included development of a database of supporters and creation of educational materials and presentations. 

The Clerk also discussed an electronic newsletter that would be produced quarterly to keep supporters updated on the activities of the IIJIS Implementation Board and its committees. Examples of the newsletter and champion letter were provided to members. Clerk Brown also showed the board an example of the presentation that would be made to potential supporters during practitioner association meetings. She indicated that the presentation could be modified to more specifically address the interests of the particular audience. 

After some discussion and comments, Clerk Brown agreed to provide the documents and presentation to the other IIJIS committees for their comments regarding the new Illinois Justice Network logo, the presentation, and the electronic newsletter. The clerk said that any comments received from the committees would be addressed and these amended materials would be brought back to the board for final approval. 

Funding Committee

The board was advised that the first meeting of the funding committee was expected to take place in the next few months. 

Discussion of the IIJIS update report to the legislature

A preliminary draft of the IIJIS Implementation Board’s 2004 Annual Report to the Governor and General Assembly was provided to each member at their places. Director Levin asked each member to review the draft and provide comments regarding its format and content by the end of the following week. She also stated that a final draft would be made available to board members for their feedback before the report’s publication and presentation April 1, 2004. 

Director Levin stated that she expected the next IIJIS Implementation Board meeting to take place in late spring or early summer 2004.

Adjourn

{Upon a motion by Col. Bouche to adjourn, a second, and a unanimous voice vote, Director Levin adjourned the meeting.}

Respectfully submitted. 
